
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
It has been a fantas+c start to the term with lots of beaming faces around the school! We are 
set for a busy term with whole school assemblies resuming, dance performances, incursions, 
Year 6 Leadership camp, athle+cs carnival and pre-kindy cafes beginning, just to name a few! 
Unfortunately, we have had some staff illness over the last few weeks. We have endeavoured 
to maintain con+nuity in learning by restructuring our programs to have minimal changes in 
each classroom. We ask that families con+nue to monitor their children and keep them home 
if symptoma+c. Please no+fy the school if your child tests posi+ve to COVID-19, so we can 

con+nue to closely track the classes. We look forward to a wonderful term.  
 

Pyjama Day 
What a wonderful snuggly day everyone had on Wednesday 
27 July whilst being dressed in their comfortable pyjamas! 
Thank you to those who chose to par+cipate in this 
fundraiser event. All money raised will go to the P&C fund 
to assist suppor+ng our Year 6 Leadership camp. A total of 
$200 was raised! 
 

LiTer Legends 
Mrs Slater has implemented ‘LiTer Legends’ this term. This 
program runs on a voluntary basis and encourages our 
students to keep our school grounds clear of rubbish. The 
students have access to ‘grabbers’, gloves and bin bags to 
pick up stray rubbish around our school. What a great way 
to promote ci+zenship and encourage sustainable habits. 
Thank you, Mrs Slater and our wonderful ‘LiTer Legends’!  
 

HECSA Interschool Cross Country - postponed 
Unfortunately, due to unfavourable weather condi+ons forecasted for this Friday (29 July), we have 
made the difficult decision to postpone this event un+l Friday 5 August. We wish our compe+tors all 
the best for this event and look forward to seeing them represent our school with pride and 
outstanding sportsmanship.  
 

Author/Illustrator visit from Kylie Howarth 
 
This year, Mrs Noble was successful in obtaining a 
posi+on for her class to be shadow judges as part of the 
CBCA Picture Book category for 2022. This is part of the 
CBCA Sun Shadow Project which involves the students 
expressing their opinion and sharing their responses as 
judges ‘shadowing’ the CBCA judges. They will use the 
same criteria to reflect on literary values and to 
champion their choices. Within their groups they will 
collaborate and develop their own crea+ve response to a 
chosen book and share this with the community. As part of this project, Mrs Noble secured a voucher 
to the value of $120 to purchase the 6 shortlisted picture books for our school and a $600 voucher to 
invite an author/illustrator for school visit 
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From the Principal 

Enrolments for 2023 for Kindergarten to Year 6 
If your child is turning four years old before 30 June 2023, please complete your application for Kindy 2023 now.  Students who are 
currently enrolled in kindergarten will also need to complete an Application form ready for Pre Primary 2022, as this marks their first 
year in compulsory education. All other students are automatically enrolled for 2023.  



 From Mrs Noble: On the Tuesday 26 July the Year 3/4s had a workshop with 
Kylie Howarth. She entertained the students for 2 hours with informa+on 
about how she became an author/illustrator. Kylie likes to scuba dive in 
exo+c places, and she gets a lot of her inspira+on from travelling and 
through nature. The students had lots of opportuni+es to engage in the 
drawing process and she even read them her new book which is due to be 
released at the end of September. They even had a chance to come up with 
new illustra+ons for the sequel to the new book! It was an amazing 
experience, and we all had a great +me.  
Book Week is back! 
This term we are celebra+ng Book Week. 
Students are invited to dress up as 

character from their favourite book for our annual parade. The theme for this year is ‘Dreaming with 
eyes open’. This is a wonderful opportunity for our school to come together, celebrate books and 
highlight the importance and joy of reading. Details of the parade are as follows: 
 

Date: Wednesday, 17 August (week 5) 
Loca+on: Undercover area 
 

Dance Performance  
Our dance performance is just around the corner and Mrs Gow and the students have been eagerly 
rehearsing! Families are invited to aTend the Dance Performance to be held at the Music Auditorium 
at Eastern Hills Senior Highschool on Wednesday 10 August at 9am. Students are encouraged to 
wear their dance clothing to school, with their uniform to change into later, should this be required. 
For more informa+on, please reach out to your child’s teacher.    
 

Mrs Megan Howe Deputy Principal 
 

The Red Cross Pillowcase Project – Room 9 Year 3/4 Recounts with Ms Watson 
A few examples of recounts from Ms Watson’s class. 

 
 

 
 
 
 


